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Doral Way construction contract awarded
The board unanimously approved the recommenda-

tion of its engineering consultant firm GMS Inc. to 
award the construction contract for the new Phase 4 
Doral Way water transmission line (3,230 lineal feet) 
and associated distribution system improvements to 
the lowest bidder, KR Swerdfeger. This winning bid 
was $754,988. Surface restoration will include seeding 
of native grass, placement of sod material, and street 
surface restoration. Swerdfeger previously complet-
ed its successful construction of Donala’s phase 3 
Latrobe tank transmission line in 2016. www.ocn.me/
v17n4.htm#dwsd

Petersen also reported that a half-hour question-
and-answer open house meeting was held on June 
13 for Doral Way residents, who were advised by Pe-
tersen and Directors Ken Judd and Ed Houle that their 
driveway access is expected to be restricted for only 
one day each. 

2016 audit accepted
Auditor Tom Sistare of Hoelting and Co. Inc. presented 
his “unmodified” or “clean” 2016 Donala audit, which 
contained no findings. He praised the district board 
and staff for Donala’s tight internal control policies 
as it invests heavily in renewable surface water rights 
and infrastructure to replace finite groundwater re-
serves, the staff’s thorough accurate work throughout 
2016, and their assistance to his on-site auditing team. 
Petersen congratulated General Manager Betsy Bray 
and highlighted new Donala staff accountant Chris-
tina Sawyer for her successful support throughout her 
first audit cycle. The board unanimously approved a 
statement of recognition to the entire Donala staff for 
their continued success. Sistare will forward the 2016 
Donala audit to the state. 

Manager’s report 
Petersen noted that sales of new district residential 
taps ($31,800 each) have been slower than expected 
this year. On May 23, the El Paso County Board of 
County Commissioners (BOCC) finally approved 
only the original 44 homes in the amended proposal 
for 56 new homes to be built on now-vacant former 
Gleneagle golf course land. The BOCC also finally ap-
proved the commercial development proposed for 
the vacant land between I-25 and the intersection of 
Struthers Road and Gleneagle Drive on May 23. 

Petersen briefed the BOCC on how Donala’s re-
newable water and resource management policies 
will guarantee water service to both projects as total 
Donala dependence on groundwater evaporates. Pe-
tersen also pointed out at the May 23 BOCC hearings 
the negative tap fee revenue impact to Donala caused 
by the BOCC stormwater drainage decision to deny 
approval of the additional 12 houses for now.  

For more information on this controversial golf 
course proposal, see 

www.ocn.me/v17n6.htm#epbocc,
www.ocn.me/v17n6.htm#dwsd , 
www.ocn.me/v16n11.htm#epcpc1018, and

www.ocn.me/v17n5.htm#epcpc
Petersen stated that on May 24, district employees 
conducted their first Baptist Road cleanup of the year. 
“Disturbingly, we found a large number of alcohol 
containers. This leads me to believe that a number of 
individuals are consuming ‘shooters’ as they drive on 
Baptist Road. That could be one of the reasons we see 
so many car parts in the ditch and at intersections.” 

Water service to the former Gleneagle golf course 
building that was used for live structure fire training 
by several districts was shut off on June 12 for final site 
demolition and cleanup. 

Peterson reported that the Pikes Peak Regional 
Water Authority (PPRWA) held its final meeting on 
June 7 before taking a break until Nov. 1. PPRWA 
sponsored 10 of the 30 water-related bills presented 
to the state Legislature this year. State Water Engineer 
Dick Wolff has retired, and Kevin Rein is the acting re-
placement for now. The next Legislature will probably 
focus on the November 2018 election. The county is 
expected to hire a consultant by the end of July for 
creation of its own county water master plan in order 
to have it completed by the end of 2018. 

Petersen, Woodmoor Water and Sanitation Dis-
trict Manager Jessie Shaffer, and Triview Metro Dis-
trict Manager Valerie Remington will participate in 
a Northern El Paso County Coalition of Community 
Organizations (NEPCO) panel discussion on future 
plans, water acquisition, reuse, and joint infrastruc-
ture plans at the July 15 NEPCO meeting. 

Financial report
Petersen said water sales will go up now that the 
weather has become “warm and dry” even though ir-
rigation is limited to three days per week. The district 
will begin monitoring irrigation and sending warning 
notices if residents are not complying with the odd/
even address restrictions on Monday through Satur-
day. Sunday irrigation is not allowed. 

The normal surge in demand will be met with as 
much renewable surface water as possible from the 
district’s Willow Creek Ranch. The rest of the summer 
demand will be supplemented by non-renewable 
groundwater from the district’s wells, which have now 
been turned on for the onset of the irrigation season. 

The rest of his financial report showed that the 
district is on track in terms of water revenues and nor-
mal expenditures through May, which Sistare con-
curred with. Capital expenditures will be high again 
this year, starting in July. Most of this construction will 
be paid for with existing one-time low-interest state 
loans. 

Willow Creek Ranch update
Petersen noted that there is still a “respectable 
amount of snow” on Mount Massive, adjacent to the 
district’s Willow Creek Ranch, which has led to sub-
stantial spring runoff from the ranch again this year. 
He has received two separate notices this year already 
from the federal Bureau of Reclamation that Donala’s 
“if and when” (or “space available”) storage for up to 
499 acre-feet of renewable surface water in the Pueb-
lo Reservoir might have to be released to the Arkansas 
River to prevent a reservoir overflow. However, nei-
ther involuntary “spill” came to pass after a few ner-
vous days each time. 

An acre-foot of water is 325,851 gallons, the 
amount of water that would cover a contained flat 
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BRING IN THIS AD 
FOR A FREE

-DAY
PASS1

Expires 7/31/17
Please show Photo ID. One visit per person.

REGISTER EARLY
FOR FALL SPORTS

TO REGISTERstop by the Tri-Lakes Y, visit ppymca.org  or call 719.481.8728

Registration:
June 19 – August 8

Practices Begins:
Week of August 28

Games:
September 9 – October 14

FLAG FOOTBALL
Grades 1-6

SOCCER
Ages 3-14

VOLLEYBALL
Grades 1-8

Woodmoor Handyman 
Remodels • Electrical • Plumbing 

No job too small 
Call for an estimate today! 
(719) 640-5751 (office) 
(719) 650-7252 (cell) 
1-719-568-2957 (cell) 

PARK-LIKE SETTING on 0.4 acres in desirable GLENEAGLE - SEASONAL CREEK & bridge 
- gorgeous! Quiet neighborhood, D20 SCHOOLS - 3,947 sq ft - 3BR/3BA/2 Car Garage - 
unique floor plan. Upgrades: WOLF STOVE, stainless appliances, tile, wood, METAL ROOF, 
lots of storage. Custom-built home lets in lots of light - you need to visit this home to 
appreciate it. COME SEE FOR YOURSELF!

Open House! July 8 & 9, 11-3

Summer Nights @ The Speedtrap 

Thursdays, Fridays & Saturdays  
Dinner Served—5-9 p.m.  Fresh/Gourmet Cuisine 

Live Music—8-11 p.m. (Thursday 7-10 p.m.) 
Full Service Bar—All Evening 
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July Music Schedule 
July 1 (Sat): Cur s Boucher 

July 4 (Tue): The E.T.s &  
Boyd Sweeney Jazz Quartet 

July 6 (Thu): Brian Grace 
July 7 (Fri): Jon Boothe 

July 8 (Sat): Joe Donaldson 
July 13(Thu): Keith Rea 

July 14 (Fri): Andrew Wynne 
July 15 (Sat): Shawn Eckels 

July 20 (Thu): Chautauqua Mountain Band 
July 21 (Fri): AJ Fullerton 

July 22 (Sat): Ashtonz 
July 27 (Thu): Ethan Ice 

July 28 (Fri): The McCalls 
July 29 (Sat): Mark’s Midnight Carnival 
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84 Highway 105 in Palmer Lake         
719.488.2007          www.speedtrapbistro.com 

BE KIND TO EACH OTHER! 


